



































Act through Parliament of the Union of South Africa. The old Sabi and
Shingwedzi reserves were at last consolidated as the Kruger National Park —
after many years of trial and tribulation.

At a Board Meeting of the Trustees on 10th March 1927, one of the members,
Dr. G. Preller proposed that, in the light of the remarks made by the Acting
Warden, Captain Howe, in his Annual Report, the possibility of sinking a
number of boreholes to provide water for game during droughts should be
considered. In June 1927 Colonel Stevenson-Hamilton informed the Board
of Trustees, however, that in his opinion, boreholes, at that stage, were not
yet required.

This matter was raised again at a Board Meeting on 23rd February 1929 when
Dr. G. Preller again proposed that a number of boreholes be drilled to
provide water for animals in the park during dry periods to prevent them from
leaving the park to look for water. The Acting Warden (Captain Howe) and
Mr. Hockley (Board Member) reported that surveys made by engineers
showed that it was not practicable to sink boreholes in the park. The Board of
Trustees, however, decided that water must be preserved and the Warden
was instructed to make a survey of suitable dam sites in spruits.

In 1929 Stevenson-Hamilton circulated a memorandum to his game rangers,
stating that “The bad drought of the past few years has brought home the fact
that in order to encourage the game to remain in the Park, and to ensure a
better distribution of waterholes and feeding grounds, it is necessary to
increase the number of waterholes artificially if necessary. Will you please
make a survey of your sections and look for likely spots on the normally dry
river beds. They should be from 5 to 8 miles apart. Places should not be
chosen too near the borders to be accessible to poachers.” After he had
received the rangers’ reports, Colonel Stevenson-Hamilton wrote as follows
to the Secretary of the Board:

“I have now been able to get the opinions of the rangers of the various
sections regarding what is, in the opinion of each, the best method of
increasing the water supply in some of the more arid areas, and thereby
encouraging the spread of the animals and so far as possible checking
emigration, especially into Portuguese territory. At present there are large
tracts which during the winter are quite devoid of all except insect life, but
which are often except for lack of water quite suitable to carry large numbers
of antelope of most species, and this throws an undue pressure upon the
pasture in the better watered areas, besides causing many animals to trek east
and west out of the Park altogether.”

Four general methods were suggested:

a) The building of concrete dams across suitable points in the dry water-courses.
b) Dams formed of wire netting.

c) The sowing of Kalahari tsamma melon (Citrullus lanatus (Thunb.)) seed.
d) The enlargement of pans and “soils”.

Some 50 1bs. of tsamma melon seed were obtained and sowed in dry, sandy
patches as an experiment. Fortunately it was a failure, because the tsamma is
not a plant species occurring naturally in the park. The Warden also
recommended that a dam-scraper be bought with which he wanted to enlarge
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